DEADLINES

Contest pilots need to be aware of a couple matters dealing with contest entry dates. 60 days prior to the first contest day is the last day a pilot can mail/email an application and be considered for entry selection via the pilot priority entry list. For contests where the number of applicants exceeds the contest limit, this list is used to select the entrants and the remainder forms a standby list for future openings. Note that regional contests give top priority to pilots residing in that region before considering others.

Pilots who make a formal application after the 60-day point are added to the standby list in order of postmark/email date.

The SSA competition rules also provide for five foreign entrant positions (one per country) that are within the limit and this effectively reduces the number of US entrants by the number of foreign guests. The standby list for foreign guests is dovetailed by date of application with the “late” (after 60 day) applicants. 

Another provision in the rules concerns refunds. If a pilot cancels his entry less than 14 days before the first contest day, any refund is at the organization’s discretion. This requirement gives those on the standby list a better idea of their standing. 

Another aspect to this entry subject is the need by organizers for a rough idea of how many contestants are going to show up and thus the number of tow ships, and other equipment to line up. In years past, pilots became complacent and organizers could only guess at the turnout, thus provoking some unnecessary scrambling. The rules committee added a $50 surcharge, which later became $100, for any entrant who notifies the contest organization after the 60-day point. Note that it is not necessary to make a formal entry but merely a written heads up to avoid the charge. Of course this notification does not take the place of a formal entry in getting the pilot on the priority list. 

Entry fees for national contests have been capped at $525 for a number of years. The economies of gps in contrast to film will help to hold this figure for a while longer. However, the rules committee has recommended an increase in the allowable tow fees for contests that employ the split fee system. The present cap is $30/ tow and we have suggested to the SSA Board that it be $40. Western contests generally pay out more of their total income to tow costs and, usually, there is a need for more powerful (read “more expensive”) tow ships west of the Mississippi. 

